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“Serving school communities by providing Christian learning and support” 

 
 

The last year has been a ‘rollercoaster’ ride of rapid 
changes and significant difficulties for many people.  As I 
write, we are preparing for the full re-opening of schools 
which brings with it another set of questions and challenges 
to overcome.  

 

But, just as schools (and parents!) themselves have kept working hard to 
educate and support pupils, I am very grateful that the BSCWT team has 
also been able to continue serving our local schools by providing Christian 
learning and support.  This term, some of our staff have been part-
furloughed again, whilst home schooling their own children (and one of our 
Schools Workers, Rosie, is currently on maternity leave), but, with help 
from our volunteers, we have kept supplying ‘assembly’ videos to schools 
and providing pastoral support to pupils.  With Easter approaching, we are 
also excited about delivering digital projects that will help pupils learn 
about what Christians believe in this important season.  And, crucially, we 
have kept praying for our local schools in this time of great need.  

 

I hope you enjoy reading, in this newsletter, about some of what we are 
doing.  Thank you so much for your support to help us keep on serving 
schools.   

Ian Kemble, Director of Schools Work 

 

 
 

Pray for Schools Fortnight 
 

This year, Pray for Schools Fortnight is 
from Sunday 9

th
 to Sunday 23

rd
 May.   

 

This is a great opportunity to focus on 
praying for our local schools, especially 
those pupils who are taking exams/
assessments of various kinds.  
Although, for many, this will look very 
different this year, they will need our 
prayers just as much! 

https://bscwt.org/
http://www.facebook.com/BSCWT
http://www.twitter.com/BSCWT
https://bscwt.org/
https://twitter.com/BSCWT
https://www.facebook.com/BSCWT/


 

 

 

Despite the current lockdown and the many difficulties faced so far this year, we are grateful to have been 
able to continue serving schools in various ways.  These two pages contain some insights into how we are 
continuing to support schools and young people.   
 

 

As we all know, the coronavirus 
pandemic has caused a great deal 

of strain and stress for many.  
Schools have faced incredible 

pressure to adapt whilst continuing 
to provide education and care to 

students in a changing 
environment.  A critical part of 

BSCWT’s work is to keep praying 
for our local schools on issues such 

as the ones here, shared with us 
recently by a headteacher, a 

student, a parent and a teacher. 
 

If you would like us to email you 
regular prayer updates,  

please sign up at  
http://bit.ly/BSCWTconsent. 

 

Student: “It has been really 

hard to keep organised, have self
-discipline and keep structure to 
the days.  I often lack motivation 
and find being around my siblings 
can be very distracting and 
annoying!” 

Parent: “Juggling work, 
three children home-schooling 
and the other general  
responsibilities of life has been 
really hard! I have definitely 
been more stressed, really tired 
and constantly battling to find 
patience in dealing with 
everybody.” 

Headteacher: “The biggest 
issue we have faced?  There are so 
many!  We continue to interpret ever 
changing guidance, plan, react and 
constantly refine our practice.  
Through keeping in touch with 
families and offering support, we 
have a window into real hardship and 
heartbreak.  Sometimes I wish that 
our critics could understand what we 
are trying so hard to do (for the 
wellbeing and academic progress of 
our students).” 

Teacher:  “One of the biggest 
challenges we have been facing 
as teachers is adapting to a 
completely new way of teaching 
and providing lesson content in 
different formats.  We are used to 
having classrooms full of 
students who are inspiring, 
enthusiastic and share wonderful 
ideas.  It is challenging to try and 
create this same environment 
through online lessons and we 
have missed the ‘busy’ classroom 
as much as the students have.” 

PRAYING FOR SCHOOLS 

http://bit.ly/BSCWTconsent


 

 

 

 

As we approached Christmas last term, we didn’t want to miss 
out on our regular contact with schools through our Christmas 
lessons with both infants and older juniors, so we adapted 

Darkness to Light and Christmas 
Unwrapped into digital packs of short 
films and worksheets which could be 
used in school or even at home.  It was a 
rewarding challenge to 
reinvent and commit them 
to a kind of permanence 

they haven’t had before, and we were able to 
send the lessons to the schools we usually visit 
as well as the other primary schools we have 
contact with across the Brentwood area.   
 

Our staff and associate workers rose to the 
challenge of acting, dressing up, puppeteering, 
filming, editing and adapting these great lessons into wonderful digital 
resources!  We’ve had some great feedback and we were pleased to be 

able to continue to support 
schools by way of providing 
these fun workshops for 
their pupils.  Thank you to 
everyone who encouraged 
and helped and to all who 
are continuously praying for 
this work.  

 

Sue Evans,  
Schools Worker 

 

 
 

www.bscwt.org/christmas-unwrapped  /  www.bscwt.org/darkness-to-light 

 

‘Assembly’ Videos and Bible Story ‘Bites’ 
 

One of the key ways in which we have been able to continue 
serving schools during the pandemic is by providing ‘assembly’ 
videos.  These can be used with groups of pupils in school, shown 
in online class sessions or sent to be watched at home.  This 
term, for primary schools, we have continued with our current 
series, exploring “Power to… Hope” and “Power to... Forgive”.  

We have also carried on providing more “Bible Story Bites”, short simple videos 
telling a Bible story with a brief application/reflection.   
 

For secondary schools this term, we are addressing themes including “Compassion” and “Easter”.  Most of our 
assembly videos can be found at www.bscwt.org/assemblies or on our YouTube Channel at www.bit.ly/
BSCWTYouTube.  We are thankful that, since last March, our ‘assembly’ videos have been watched over 2,500 
times (many of these views will have been by whole classes). 
 

Ian Kemble, Director of Schools Work 

 

As we all finished the last touches 
on our Christmas projects, we were 
already starting to think about 
Easter!  Even with pupils back in 
school buildings, the situation with 
school outings and 
visitors will remain 

restricted.  I think our Easter 
projects are even more 
important than the 
Christmas ones: most pupils 
have some idea about the 
first Christmas story but it is 
less so with Easter.   

 

So, as I write this, the 
BSCWT team is putting 
our creative skills to 
work on transforming 
both Easter Cracked 
and Sadness to Joy 
into digital resource 

packs, complete with videos, workbooks 
and teachers’ guides, to send to our local 
primary schools.  

 

At a time when sharing the ‘Good News’ 
and the hope of the Easter story seems 
even more relevant than ever, our prayer 
is that the resources we create will not 
only be used well, but will really help 
school staff and pupils who access them. 

 

Sue Evans, Schools Worker 

Christmas Projects     Easter Projects 

https://bscwt.org/christmas-unwrapped
https://bscwt.org/darkness-to-light
https://bscwt.org/assemblies
https://bit.ly/BSCWTYouTube
https://bit.ly/BSCWTYouTube
https://bscwt.org/resources-2020-21
http://www.smile.amazon.co.uk


 

 

 

BSCWT is a Local  
Mission Partner of 

PRAY:  We believe praying for our local schools, 
children and young people is really important.  Please 
contact us to: 

• Request our weekly prayer email, termly prayer 
calendar and newsletter by email or post.  Contact 
us at office@bscwt.org or 01277 249275 or visit   
https://forms.gle/VUjcfbi1QhuSNvFP6.  

• Start a prayer group for schools in your church or 
start/join a prayer group for a particular school.   

• Just pray — on your own or with others! 

GIVE: BSCWT depends on the continued 
generosity of people who support us financially.  If 
you’d like to support the work financially, please: 
 

• Set up a standing order or a donation via your 
online banking.  Please contact us for a Gift Aid 
Declaration form, if applicable (or download one 
from www.bscwt.org/downloads). 

 

• Contact us for a standing order mandate (or 
download one from www.bscwt.org/downloads). 

 

• Donate online at www.give.net or send a cheque 
to our office address (see front of newsletter). 

 

• For on-line banking/standing orders, please 
contact the BSCWT office for our bank account 
details. 

VOLUNTEER:  There are over 40 people who 
give their time and energy to volunteer with BSCWT: 

 

• Our Associate Workers volunteer with us in 
schools, working with children and young people. 

 

• Our Trustees oversee the running of the Trust.  

 

• Our Support Teams assist the Staff and Trustees by 
doing important tasks in areas such as prayer, 
finance, human resources, policy-writing, events, 
monitoring and publicity. 

 

• Our Church Reps help us to liaise with our local 
churches. 

 

• We are also open to applications from people 
interested in doing an internship or work experience 
with us. 

Brentwood Schools Christian Worker Trust (‘BSCWT’) is a registered charity in England & Wales No: 1172358 
Registered office: c/o Shenfield High School, Alexander Lane, Shenfield, Brentwood, Essex, CM15 8RY 

If you no longer wish to receive 
communications from BSCWT, 
please contact us via the office  

at office@bscwt.org to be 
removed from our circulations. 

Dear friends and supporters, we are most grateful 
for your valued contribution, both in prayer and 
donations, to the ongoing work of the Trust in 
serving our local schools. 

 

Despite a reduction in support, the following brief 
note of The Trust’s receipts and payments shows 
that the accounts are still healthy.  Receipts, to the end of 

January 2021 were £88,841, including a budgeted 
transfer of £29,400 from unrestricted funds, and 
Payments were £79,443, leaving a net surplus of 
£9,398.  Government support received from the 
Job Retention Scheme (JRS) was £6,370, thus 
maintaining the Trust’s financial health and 
supporting furloughed staff.  Recovery from HMRC 
of income tax on donations was £5,142. 

 

We were recently advised of the successful 
outcome of our application to the Mulberry Trust for a 

further 3 year grant in support for BSCWT’s pupil support work.  
Surely an answer to prayer!  

 

If you do not “gift aid” your donations, and can do so - please ask 
the Trust office for a gift aid declaration form.  Again, thank you for 
your prayerful and practical support.  Please pray that, even with 
the continuing COVID-19 situation, we can still exercise the 
privilege we currently have of reaching out to our local schools.  

 

Peter Embling & Joe Nunn, Joint Treasurers 

Finance Update from the  
Treasurers & Trustees 

How can you be involved?   
If you are a Christian with a passion for schools, 
education, children and young people, and think 
you might be interested in being involved, please 
get in touch with us at the BSCWT office.  Please 
join with us to: 

mailto:office@bscwt.org?subject=BSCWT%20prayer
https://forms.gle/VUjcfbi1QhuSNvFP6
http://www.bscwt.org/downloads
http://www.bscwt.org/downloads
https://www.give.net/
mailto:office@bscwt.org

